

Sandford Hill Primary School

Weekly Newsletter

Issue 28—Friday 11th April 2025

Tel: 01782 235781 Email: parent@sandfordhill.org.uk



#### **Easter**

As we come to the end of the spring term, we'd like to say a heartfelt thank you to all our pupils for their hard work, enthusiasm, and resilience over the past few months. You've achieved so much and should be very proud! A big thank you also goes to our families for your continued support—it makes all the difference. We wish you all a peaceful and enjoyable Easter break filled with rest, fun, and special moments together. See you in the new term! A reminder that school is closed on Monday 5th May 2025 for the Mayday Bank Holiday.

## **Special Menu!**

On **Monday 28th April** there will be a special 'Spring Picnic' menu available from the kitchen. The menu on this day will consist of a selection of sandwiches, crudites, crisps, fruit, cake and milkshakes! All dietary requirements will be catered for.

### **Easter 2025**

**Easter Bonnets & Eggs**— This week, we were overwhelmed by the number of bonnet and egg creations brought into school. They were all absolutely fantastic! The judges found it extremely difficult to make a decision but we are pleased to announce the following children won the bonnet/egg competition:

Braela P, Alby R, Keira A, Oakley W, Phoenix J, Zack S, Eva-Lilly C, Lucas G, Harrison B, Mya P, Charlie D, Ally-Rae H, Bella H-T, Jaxson R, Haiza N, Cadi R, Luna H, Jaxon B, Myla H, Sammy C, Millie P, Charlie A, Leo P, Eliza P, Mya G, Cooper W, Theo C, Imogen W, Bobbi M, Martha L-C.

**Design an Egg**— We are thrilled to inform you that **Lola W**, **Eliza-Mae B**, **Olivia C and Roman A** are the winners of the Easter Egg Design Competition. Well done!

Bake off Competition—We would like to say a huge thank you to all that took part in the Bake-Off competition and thank you to everyone who purchased cakes. The Bake-Off winners are: Jacob C, Bella B, Poppy T and Evie G.

**£20.25** Coin Challenge—We are delighted to inform you that all classes completed the 2025 Coin Challenge and we have raised a fantastic £344.76!

#### **Notices**

- PE Kit—Our school PE kit consists of a red polo, black hoody and black joggers/shorts. Pupils should not be wearing items with large logos, stripes or different colours. A reminder that jewellery must be removed for all PE lessons. Thank you.
- Milk Orders for milk are now live to purchase on Parent-Mail. Milk thirds are available for pupils from Y1-Y6. There will be no Milk thirds on the first week back.
- Clubs— Club records have been sent home today and clubs will begin the first week back after half term. Please read your child's club record carefully to see which dates they are expected to attend.

# **Birthdays**

- Roman S-H
- Sophie B
- Katie B

- Grace M
- Ethan P
- Stanley W-L

- Flynn H
- . . .
- Tyler L

- Eva-Lilly C
- Joshua M
- Freya M

- Harper-Lee C
- Quinn-Rose B

Kacy-Kristen

Darci M-N

- Ava-Mae B-JArya L
- Noah M
- Eliza-Mae B
- Mylo B

- Ally-Rae H
- Ayo K
- Vinny WAmelia S

Toni K

## **Parking Restrictions**

Did you know, that the areas closest to the school gates are permit holders only or no stopping? There are a number of restricted parking areas around school and vehicles should not be parked in the restricted area unless they have a permit to do so. People parking in this area without a permit, even for 1 or 2 minutes, may be subject to a penalty. The restriction also applies to blue badge holders. We would appreciate your support with parking and ask that you park away from school wherever possible and under no circumstances, block neighbours drives. Thank you.

